
                                               

 

  

 
 
    

     
        
      
 
 
 
 
 

25.01.2024 
 
Dear parents/ carers, 
 
We have been made aware of cases of children being hospitalised from the local area due to 
smoking a vape or taking a sweet. The vapes look like normal vapes but contain high levels of 
cocaine, speed and amphetamine.  
 
All the children have been secondary children, but we have spoken with our year 5 and 6 
children today to highlight the importance of not smoking in general, and not taking sweets or 
vapes off people.  
 
As you can see from some of the images, these sweets are specifically marketed at children and 
contain high levels of cannabis and amphetamine.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Our priority is always to keep our children safe. We have asked all the children to tell their 
parents or school if they are offered any such items. If parents are made aware of it, we would 
encourage them to phone the police due to the dangers associated with the items and the 
effect on children.  
 
Kind regards, 
Lucy Naylor 
Headteacher 

Appletree Nursery 
Milking Stile Lane, 

Lancaster, 

LA1 5QB 
bursar@appletree.lancs.sch.uk 

0152464132 

 

Willow Lane CP School 
Willow Lane, 

Lancaster, 

LA1 5PR 
bursar@willow.lancs.sch.uk 
0152465880 

Headteacher: Lucy Naylor 
head@willow.lancs.sch.uk 
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